CORPORATE OFFICE



Box 420, 300 County Road 36 Lindsay, ON K9V 4S4

1-888-526-5552

Fax: Lindsay 705-328-2036 Fax: Bracebridge 705-645-8452

October 26, 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians of Scott Young Public School;

Trustees of Trillium Lakelands District School Board approved a Pupil Accommodation Review to take place for Lady Eaton Elementary School at their Regular Meeting of the Board on Tuesday, October 25, 2016. The recommendation from school board staff is that Lady Eaton Elementary School close at the end of the 2017-2018 school year and students attend Scott Young Public School beginning September 2018.

The Pupil Accommodation Review is a formal process which includes the opportunity for community input. An Accommodation Review Committee (ARC) will be formed made up of two parents from each of the schools. Once the ARC is formed there will be 2 public meetings held where community members may present their suggestions and comments to the committee.

The initial staff report and recommendations, the Accommodation Review Process, TLDSB Pupil Accommodation Review Procedure, and Ministry of Education Guidelines are all posted on the TLDSB website under <u>Accommodation Reviews</u>. Please check this page regularly as all information about the Lady Eaton Elementary School Accommodation Review will be placed here. This will include profiles for each of the schools as well as any other documents related to the process.

Public meetings for the Lady Eaton Elementary School Accommodation Review will be held at 6:30 p.m. at Lady Eaton Elementary School on Wednesday, December 14, 2016 and Wednesday, March 1, 2017.

Please submit any questions through the <u>tldsb.ca website</u> or call Catherine Shedden, Manager of Corporate Services and Communications at 1-888-526-5552 ext 22118.

Sincerely

Larry Hope

Director of Education